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CCSC HO# 09-24
MEMORANDUM

Date:          May 15, 2009
To:             Health Officers


                  CRF-CPEST Cancer Coordinators

                  SAHC CRF Coordinators

Through:   Barbara Andrews, CRFP Unit, Center for Cancer Surveillance and Control (CCSC)

From:         Ahmed Elmi, MPH, CHES, Program Health Educator
                   CRFP Unit, CCSC
RE:            Teleconference on CRF Cancer Programs – May 20, 2009 

_______________________________________________________________________________

Attached is the agenda for the Teleconference on Wednesday, May 20, 2009, from 10 AM TO 12:00 P.M. 


PLEASE GO SLOWLY AND FOLLOW THE PROMPTS                 


Dial in to the following “Meeting Place” dial in number:


1-410-549-4411 for Long Distance callers; or


   410-549-4411 for local callers in Baltimore Metro area.

 

When advised that you are about to attend the “meeting,” press 1. 
                   

Give the following Meeting ID Number:  4652#

         
When entering the Meeting ID Number, follow by the # sign.
If there are problems, we will send out an e-mail notifying you about what is happening and what the next steps will be, so please check your e-mail. If you have any trouble dialing into the audio-conference call, please contact DHMH Teleconference Services at (410) 767-5108.  A staff member will assist you in your connection to the audio-conference.  Please turn your phone to MUTE unless asking a question at the teleconference.  You may connect into the conference call as early as 9:55AM, NOT SOONER, PLEASE  

Guest Speaker: 
Oral Cancer Review

Harry Goodman, DMD, MPH

Director, Office of Oral Health

Maryland Department of Health and Mental Hygiene

We recommend that Dr. Goodman’s presentation be printed out from the PDF version for note taking and viewed as a Power Point presentation on a computer screen during his talk, if at all possible.  
Attachments (E-mailed and Faxed to Health Officers and CRF/Colorectal Cancer Coordinators)


cc:
Carlessia Hussein, DrPH
      
Arlee Gist                   

Diane Dwyer, MD           
Donna Gugel



Russell Moy, MD, MPH
 Joan Salim     
Cancer CRF Teleconference

DHMH Center for Cancer Surveillance and Control
Wednesday, May 20, 2009, 10-12:00 P.M.
Dial in to the following “Meeting Place” dial in number:

 
1-410-549-4411 for Long Distance callers; or


   410-549-4411 for local callers in Baltimore Metro area.

Meeting ID Number: 4652#
Please turn your phone to MUTE unless you are asking a question—and DO NOT put your phone on Hold during the teleconference (or we will hear background music).  Thanks.
We recommend that you:

Prior to the teleconference, print out PDF PowerPoint slides for note taking. 

During the teleconference view the PowerPoint slides of Dr. Goodman on a computer screen or on screen/wall using a projector to follow the teleconference materials.

Attachment 1:  PowerPoint Presentation for Dr. Goodman
Attachment 2:  A PDF version of the PowerPoint Presentation for Dr. Goodman.  
Agenda
1. Guest Speaker:

Oral Cancer Review

Harry Goodman, DMD, MPH

Director, Office of Oral Health

Maryland Department of Health and Mental Hygiene

2. Minority Outreach and Technical Assistant Updates – Truemenda Green

· If you have questions regarding MOTA and/or its programs please call:


      Arlee Gist at 410-767-7117 or e-mail her at agist@dhmh.state.md.us.   

                  Truemenda Green at 410-767-8954 or e-mail at tcgreen@dhmh.state.md.us
3. Maryland Comprehensive Cancer Control Plan, CDC Colorectal Cancer Demonstration   Project (Baltimore City) and Maryland Cancer Fund - Robert Villanueva, Maryland State Council on Cancer Control 

· Colorectal Cancer Statewide Conference
 June 4, 2009, 8:45a.m.--3:30 p.m.

Crowne Plaza Hotel, 2004 Greenspring Drive, Timonium, MD

· CDC CRC- Demonstration Project – If you have any questions, please contact Robert Villanueva at (410) 767-1617,  or Villanuevar@dhmh.state.md.us
· Maryland Cancer Fund (MCF) –Angel Davis, Program Coordinator 
For information, please contact Angel Davis, MBA, MS, RN, MCF Coordinator, 410-767-3117 or adavis@dhmh.state.md.us.
4. 
University of Maryland Statewide Health Network Update.  
If you have questions regarding Statewide Health Network and/or its programs please call:


Shiraz I. Mishra, MBBS, PhD


University of Maryland School of Medicine and Office of Policy and Planning

Deputy Director, Evaluation and Outcomes, University of Maryland Statewide Health Network

401 W. Redwood Street, Suite 100, Baltimore, MD 21201

Email: smishra@som.umaryland.edu 
Phone: 410-706-8887;  Fax: 410-706-8891

4. National Association of Counties Prescription Drug Discount Card – Ahmed Elmi

Participating Counties in Maryland 

    Baltimore City

    Baltimore County

    Calvert County

    Carroll County

    Cecil County

    Dorchester County

    Frederick County

    Howard County

    Montgomery County

    Prince George's County

   Queen Anne's County

    Somerset County

    Talbot County

    Wicomico County

    Worcester County

Nine out of 10 pharmacies accept the card and the average saving is 20% on prescription medicine.
Counties must be the National Association of Counties member to participate in this program.  For questions or to enroll in the program, please contact Andrew Goldschmidt, Director of Membership and Marketing at (202) 942-4221 or agoldschmidt@naco.org. 
5. The Role of Lay Health Care Workers in Cancer Screening – Ahmed Elmi
· Can the Lay Health Care Workers help increase cancer screening rates?

· Non-health care workers were trained to speak with low-income Hispanic women about the importance of breast and cervical cancer screening.

· The rates for breast and cervical cancer screening have increased within six months of the intervention.

· 40.8 percent of the intervention participants had received mammograms and 39.5 percent had received Pap tests, compared to just 29.9 percent and 23.6 percent of the control groups.

American Journal of Public Health, May 2009, Vol. 99, No. 5 

6. Surveillance and Evaluation Unit Updates – Eileen Steinberger and Annette Hopkins
Colonoscopy recalls – HO Memo 09-25

FYI:  We provided data on cols in FY09 and those projected in FY10 based on recalls entered in CDB and PMS for FY09; please use the data to guide the number of cols planned in your grant for FY10

Cost of Colonoscopy project—HO memo 09-11

Entry into CDB was due 5/15/09; has any program NOT completed their entry? 

(you may send Dr. Steinberger an e-mail if you wish)

We will begin analysis once data have been entered

Searching HO memos


We created a ‘searchable’ file; format is pdf; uses the ‘find’ feature


Location:  www.fha.maryland.gov/cancer/homemos


We will continue to expand the searchable file document descriptions

New CDB reports


Inadequate colonoscopies line list (C-LLIC)


Inadequate colonoscopies summary (C-IC)


Discharged from program (DfP)

Recent CDB QA reports


QA reports – have been revised


Issue:  instances that hit the report as errors that are not errors


Reminder:  Re-run reports; recommend put on a schedule to run routinely

CRC Screening Form 


 Being revised to differentiate Inflammatory Bowel Disease findings on page 3.

CDB Training


The Advanced training class has been cancelled for June 1.    

If you have any problems such as connecting to the CDB or navigating the system, you may contact:
Lorraine Underwood at lunderwood@dhmh.state.md.us  410 -767-0791 (Main number)

Jia Soellner at jsoellner@dhmh.state.md.us 410-767-0815

Dr. Eileen Steinberger at esteinberger@dhmh.state.md.us  410-767-0789

Annette Hopkins at ahopkins@dhmh.state.md.us 410-767-0810

Maya King at mking@dhmh.state.md.us  410-767-2033

Carmela Groves at cgroves@dhmh.state.md.us 410-767-2616

      Annette Hopkins at ahopkins@dhmh.state.md.us  410-767-0810

You may also continue to use CDBHelp@dhmh.state.md.us to tell us if you have problems or questions.
If you have any problems such as connecting to the EDB or navigating the system or questions about the guidelines, you may contact:
Alyse Weinstein Cooper at aweinstein@dhmh.state.md.us  410 -767-2420

Jia Soellner at jsoellner@dhmh.state.md.us 410-767-0815

Lorraine Underwood at lunderwood@dhmh.state.md.us  410 -767-0791 (Main number)
Maya King at mking@dhmh.state.md.us  410-767-2033

Carmela Groves at cgroves@dhmh.state.md.us 410-767-2616
You may also continue to use EDBHelp@dhmh.state.md.us to tell us if you have problems or questions. 

6.  Administrative/Grants/Budget and related Fiscal Issues - Barbara Andrews
a. Theresa Bruce, Office Secretary to the Cigarette Restitution Fund Program’s Unit has accepted a promotion to another State Agency.  We thank her for all her help with our unit over the past year and wish her well.  

b. Cynthia Walker, Office Secretary to the Comprehensive Cancer Control Program will now also work with the CRFP Unit staff to provide support services.  We welcome Cynthia and appreciate the work she will be performing in our program.  She may be reached at 410-767-0787 or at 410-767-0963.
c. FY2010 CRFP Grant Application Instructions.  Please have your copy available to discuss revisions, etc. during the call.

d. FY 2009 CRFP Program Progress Reports-End of Year Progress Report is due August 1, 2009.  Refer to Health Officer Memo #08-44 for template and instructions. 

e. New Employee Orientation

We are planning another Orientation for New Local Program CRF-CPEST/Public Health staff.  The schedule will be announced.  If you have new staff who you want to attend, please let Ahmed Elmi know in order to set up an Orientation at 410-767-0786 or aelmi@dhmh.state.md.us.  

f. Community Health Coalition Meetings 

Please ensure that your local government representatives are invited to your coalition meetings and are informed of other opportunities for education and involvement in your CRFP-CPEST cancer control activities/programs and Community Health Coalition. 

7. Requested Teleconference Discussion Issues – You may e-mail in your questions ahead of time to any of the above staff at the CCSC; you may send a copy to Barbara Andrews (bandrews@dhmh.state.md.us) who will coordinate the list of incoming questions for future teleconferences. 

Mark your calendars for the following dates for CCSC CRF Teleconferences.  We will cancel them if we don’t have sufficient items to warrant holding the teleconference.  

Third Wednesday, 10-11:30 a.m.:

June 17, 2009 (Cancelled)
July 15, 2009

August 19, 2009

September 16, 2009

October 21, 2009

November 18, 2009

December 16, 2009
PAGE  
5

